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 Case Background TC  "
Case Background" \l 1 

On March 22, 2005, Florida Power & Light Company (“FPL” or “the company”) filed a petition for a permanent rate increase along with proposed new rate schedules.  By its petition, FPL requested an increase in its retail rates and charges to generate $430,198,000 in additional gross annual revenues.  This increase would allow the company to earn an overall rate of return of 8.22% and a 12.30% return on equity with a range of 11.30% to 13.30%.  In addition, FPL requested approval of a limited scope adjustment to produce additional gross annual revenues of $122,757,000 beginning 30 days following the commercial in-service date of Turkey Point Unit 5 in 2007.  FPL did not request interim rate relief.


The Commission has jurisdiction over this matter pursuant to Section 366.06, Florida Statutes.

Discussion of Issues
Issue 1:  1 TC "
 (Merta)" \l 1 

Should the Commission suspend the new rate schedules accompanying FPL’s proposed base rate increase?
Recommendation: 
 Yes, the new rate schedules should be suspended pending the Commission’s final decision in this docket.  (Merta)

Staff Analysis: 
 Pursuant to Section 366.06(3), Florida Statutes, the Commission may withhold consent to the operation of, or “suspend,” the new rate schedules accompanying FPL’s proposed base rate increase by providing FPL, within 60 days of the filing of such schedules, a reason or written statement of good cause for withholding consent.


Typically, the Commission has suspended new permanent rate schedules in order to allow its staff and any intervenors sufficient time to adequately and thoroughly examine the basis for the proposed new rates.  This is especially true when a projected test year is involved, as is the case in this docket.  Further, in recognition of the terms of the Stipulation and Settlement resolving its last rate case, which limited FPL’s ability to request any base rate increase to take effect before the end of the Stipulation and Settlement, FPL has not asked for interim rate relief and has asked that its proposed rate increase begin January 1, 2006.


Based on the foregoing, staff recommends that the Commission suspend the new rate schedules reflecting FPL’s proposed base rate increase.

Issue 2:  2 TC "
 (C. Keating, Fleming, Susac)" \l 1 

Should this docket be closed?

Recommendation: 
 No.  The docket should remain open to process the revenue increase request of the company.   (C. Keating, Fleming, Susac)

Staff Analysis: 
 This docket should remain open pending the Commission’s final resolution of the company’s requested rate increase.
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